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DEPARTMENT OF PAEDIATRIC LABORATORY MEDICINE 

September 4, 2014 

    
 
Keith Desserich 
DIPG Collaborative Founding Partner 
The Cure Starts Now Foundation 
10280 Chester Road 
Cincinnati, Ohio 
45215 
USA 
 
RE: Acceptance of The DIPG Collaborative Grant 
 

Dear Mr. Desserich,  

I am very pleased to accept The DIPG Collaborative Grant for $99,400 to fund 

our project “Development of subgroup-specific models of paediatric DIPG”. 

We plan to get underway with this project right away. The project aims to 

develop animal models representative of the three DIPG subgroups, as such 

Research Ethics Board approval is not required. We do have approval from our 

Animal Care Committee (attached). We will be happy to share our results and 

progress in a collaborative manner with other institutions including other 

participating institutions in the DIPG Collaborative and to prepare a 6-month 

progress report for the Board of Directors or Medical Advisory Council of The 

Cure Starts Now. My full contact information is included below. We will also 

prepare a web page (added to http://www.hawkinslaboratory.com/ ) with details 

of the projects ongoing in our laboratory at SickKids to provide information for 

patients and families visiting www.thecurestartsnow.org and www.dipg.org.  

We confirm that for all future publications, published data, presentations, web 

pages, blogs or other references to the grant and supporters, the following 

parties will be named as sponsors of the protocol:  

 
Chief 
R. Hegele, MD, FRCPC, PhD 
Ph: 416-813-7654 ext. 2882 
 Fax: 416-813-2156 
Richard.hegele@utoronto.ca 
 
Head of Clinical Biochemistry 
K. Adeli, PhD, FCACB, DABCC 
Ph: 416-813-8682; Fax: 416-813-6257 
khosrow.adeli@sickkids.ca 
Staff: 
D. Colantonio, PhD,DABCC 
L. Kyriakopoulou, PhD, FCACB 
 
Head of Haematopathology 
M. Abdelhaleem, MD, PhD, FRCPC 
Ph: 416-813-6434; Fax: 416-813-6257 
mohamed.abdelhaleem@sickkids.ca 
Staff: 
W. Brien, MD, FRCPC 
W. Lau, MBBS, FRCPC 
 
Head of Microbiology 
S. Richardson, MD, CM, FRCPC 
Ph: 416-813-5992; Fax: 416-813-6257 
susan.richardson@sickkids.ca 
Staff: 
A. Petrich, PhD, RMCCM 
Y. Yau, MD, FRCPC 
 
Head of Molecular Genetics 
P.N. Ray, PhD, FCCMG, FACMG 
Ph: 416-813-2220; Fax: 416-813-7732 
peter.ray@sickkids.ca 
Staff: 
M.A. George, PhD, FCCMG 
T. Stockley, PhD, FCCMG 
J. Stavropoulos, PhD, FCCMG 
M. Shago, PhD, FCCMG 
 
Head of Pathology 
G.P. Taylor, MD, FRCPC 
Ph: 416-813-5971; Fax: 416-813-5974 
glenn.taylor@sickkids.ca 
Associate Division Head 
P.S. Thorner, MD, PhD, FRCPC 
Staff: 
C. Ackerley, Electron Microscopy 
D.A. Chiasson, MD, FRCPC 
C. Chung, MD, FRCPC 
E. Cutz, MD, FRCPC 
W.C. Halliday, MD, FRCPC 
C. Hawkins, MD, PhD, FRCPC 
B. Ngan,MD,PhD,FRCPC,FCAP,FASCP 
J.M. Phillips, MD, CM, FRCPC, FCAP 
G. R. Somers, MBBS, PhD, FRCPA 
G.J. Wilson, MD, MSc, FRCPC 
H. Yeger, PhD 
M. Zielenska, PhD 
 
Managing Director 
B. Reib 
Ph: 416-813-8958; Fax: 416-813-8173 
bonnie.reib@sickkids.ca 
 
Financial Operations Director 
B. Kumbakonam 
Ph: 416-813-7102; Fax: 416-813-8809 
bala.kumbakonam@sickkids.ca 
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DEPARTMENT OF PAEDIATRIC LABORATORY MEDICINE 

“ Courage for Cures, Reflections of Grace, The Cure Starts Now, Soar with 
Grace, The Jeffrey Thomas Hayden Foundation, Ryan’s Hope, Benny’s 
World, The Love Chloe Foundation, Abbie’s Army and the DIPG 
Collaborative.”  
 

I would like to sincerely thank all of the members of the DIPG 

collaborative for their fundraising efforts and for agreeing to fund our 

work. It is only through your dedication and hard work that we are able to 

continue our research into finding a cure for these children.   

 
Sincerely, 
 

 

Dr. Cynthia Hawkins, MD, PhD, FRCPC  
Neuropathologist, Dept of Paediatric Laboratory Medicine  
The Hospital for Sick Children  
555 University Avenue  
Toronto, ON, M5G 1X8 
CANADA 
 
Phone: 416-813-5938 
Fax: 416-813-5974 


